CMSC 311: Computer Organization and Assembler Language Programming 

Spring 2009 
Instructor: Dr. Ju Wang ( jwang3@vcu.edu ) 
                    Office: 4238 Eng Bldg. 
                    Phone: 827-4002
Class meetings: 

Web page:  http://www.people.vcu.edu/~jwang3/CMSC311/index.htm


This course is an introductory level course that studies the design of computers, machine representation of instructions and data, interrupts, I/O, arithmetic, instruction set issues and assembly language programming.  We will cover the logical design of computers including some peripheral devices.  Students will have a basic understanding of how and why computers operate the way that they do.  The role of the assembler language programming included in the course title is to support your understanding of computer organization.
Required Textbook: Computer Systems Organization & Architecture, John Carpinelli, Addison Wesley, ISBN 0201612534
Prerequisite: CMSC 256 with a grade of "C" or better and CMSC 301 with a grade of “C” or better.
Learning   Outcomes:
 This course contributes to the following characteristics expected of graduates of the computer science undergraduate program:

· Demonstrate the ability to use theoretical knowledge and programming skills to design and implement software solutions to problems.

· Have the ability to use a variety of software tools, operating systems and languages.

· Have a solid understanding of the concepts used in computer science.  This understanding will provide you with the foundation necessary to be able to pursue further learning, whether as a graduate student or on your own.

Grades, Exams and Assignments: 

· Grading Scale for exams:

· A = 85% or more     B = 75% to 84%

· C = 65% to 74%      D = 55% to 64%
· F = less than 55%
· Midterm Exams  (20%)   Final Exam (30%)  Assignments (50%, written, programs and labs):  All exams are closed everything (no texts, notes or calculators). 

Academic Integrity

Virginia Commonwealth University recognizes that honesty, truth, and integrity are values central to its mission as an institution of higher education. As such, academic dishonesty will be dealt with seriously. Any student found to have cheated on a quiz, test, laboratory assignment or examination will be referred to the Honor System Coordinator and the Office of the Dean and Associate Vice Provost for Student Affairs for disciplinary action. Students are cautioned that the academic and disciplinary sanctions for academic dishonesty can be quite severe. 

The Honor System document (Rev. Fall 2002) is available in the Resource Guide and on the VCU Web at http://www.students.vcu.edu/rg/policies/rg7honor.html. Students are encouraged to become familiar with the VCU Honor System.

Special honor code considerations for this class

Programming assignments are to be undertaken as individual efforts.  You are permitted, and in fact encouraged, to discuss techniques, concepts, and ideas for algorithms with other students and to help each other with debugging, but the development of the program and the actual correction of errors is the responsibility of the author.  You may not under any circumstances collaborate in writing code, copy code from anyone else, or let anyone else write code for you.  To do so is a violation of the honor code, and will be reported to the appropriate authority.

ADA

Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 require Virginia Commonwealth University to provide academic adjustments or accommodations for students with documented disabilities.  Students seeking academic adjustments or accommodations must self-identify with the Coordinator for Services for Students with Disabilities on the appropriate campus.  After meeting with the Coordinator, students are encouraged to meet with their instructors to discuss their needs, and, if applicable, any lab safety concerns related to their disabilities.

Contact Joyce McKnight at 828-2253 in the Disability Support Services office, 109 North Harrison Street.

Religious Observances

It is the policy of VCU to accord students, on an individual basis, the opportunity to observe their traditional religious holidays.  Students desiring to observe a religious holiday of special importance must provide advance written notification to each instructor by the end of the second week of classes.  Instructors are encouraged to avoid scheduling on these dates one-time-only activities that cannot be replicated.  Faculty members are expected to make reasonable accommodations to students who are absent because of religious observance through such strategies as providing alternative assignments or examinations or granting permission for audio or video recordings and the like.

